



July 1, 2022

Dear Sutter County and Yuba County Superintendents and School Leaders,

As you are aware, <u>AB86</u> required COVID-19 case reporting by K-12 schools. This requirement within AB86 will sunset after June 30, 2022. After this date, Sutter County Public Health and Yuba County Public Health will no longer require individual COVID-19 case reporting from K-12 schools. However, reporting to Sutter County Public Health and Yuba County Public Health of escalating COVID-19 situations/outbreaks, including but not limited to when there are more than 10% of the student cohort population absent, are expected. This timely reporting will allow Sutter County Public Health and Yuba County Public Health to continue to provide Sutter County and Yuba County K-12 schools with the necessary consultation and assistance for COVID-19 disease control and to reduce the risk of further transmission and outbreaks.

We would also like to call your attention to the following CA laws/regulations that remain in effect:

- 1. K-12 schools should refer to California Code of Regulations (CCR) Title 17, §2500 and §2508 for reporting guidance. Note that 17 CCR §2500 has been temporarily modified by the State Public Health Officer Order of February 10th, 2022.
- 2. As workplaces, schools are subject to COVID-19 workplace outbreak reporting requirements stipulated in <u>AB 685</u> and <u>Cal/OSHA Emergency Temporary Standards</u>.

Please let us know if you have any questions or concerns.

Sincerely,

Phuong Luu, MD, MHS, FACP Bi-County Health Officer

Yuba County and Sutter County